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Ainslie Meares, M.D., (1910-1986) was an extraordinary man and the father of a movement in
medicine toward empowering his patients and making them responsible for their own well-being.
A renowned psychiatrist and the author of many books on the more philosophical aspects of self-
improvement, he left his thriving practice and gave up his medical license in order to pursue his
work with cancer patients, using meditation as therapy.Dr. Meares was bold and resolute in his
work, willing to experiment but with a unique empathy and gentleness with his patients. He
taught them that they could influence the course of their own illness – that healing came from
within them.“When you are with him, he is totally with you. Nothing else intrudes. He senses just
how you are and his openness allows you to sense him too.” – From Zwar IntroductionIn this
book, Desmond Zwar gives us insight into the life and achievements of Dr. Ainslie Meares,
through probing discussion and fascinating case histories. Learn about the medical doctor who
made history using meditation to successfully treat cancer.
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My Lifetime” Glossary1We MeetOn the morning of my first appointment with Dr. Ainslie
Meares, I sat in his waiting-room and glanced through his glossy magazines. One of them had a
long article about this psychiatrist, whom dying cancer patients were trusting with their lives.
There was an air of subdued elegance in the suite, its walls hung with original landscapes. The
centrepiece was a Victorian inlaid walnut table, and an antique desk stood in one corner.When
Dr. Meares’s consulting-room door finally opened, I saw a tall, slightly stooped figure, with thick
grey hair growing long over his collar, striding toward me. He wore a well-tailored, woollen suit
and brown suede shoes. He nodded to me, and when we shook hands his voice was hushed.
“Come this way,” he said, almost in a whisper.He walked behind me and to my left, his hands on
my shoulders, steering me toward his consulting room. We took our seats at the side of his desk
and he regarded me silently for a moment from beneath craggy grey eyebrows that gave an
impression of a benign eagle. I had been expecting intellectual loftiness; instead, the man I was
talking to was gentle, almost shy.How much of a strain was it, I wondered, working with cancer
patients who were counting so much on what he could do for them? He said: “They stake their
all on me.”Some had come after learning about him in newspapers or seeing him on television.
Quite a number had been referred by their doctors, which he said was encouraging. Whichever
path they had taken to his sunny, fourth-floor rooms, they had made the solemn gamble to put
their lives in his hands.Without influence from him, some had rejected the help that could remain
from drugs or from radiation aimed at killing their cancer cells. Other people named on his
appointment pages that day had exhausted every treatment that medical science could offer
them. They were—in medical parlance—terminal.There is a deliberate effort made to create an
air of peace and tranquility in Dr. Meares’s rooms. It begins when patients make the first phone
call. Sharon, the receptionist, or Mrs. Vere Langley, his secretary of many years, speak to them
in “a natural, unhurried way— giving subliminal clues as to what might be expected.” It is
suggested that, if the patient has not done so already, he or she reads one or two of Dr. Meares’s
books before the appointment so as “to get the gist” of the philosophy of his general
approach.Patients enter the waiting-room and immediately feel its stillness and comfort. They



are greeted quietly and unhurriedly by the secretary and receptionist. Sometimes when patients
arrive they will be chattering with relatives, but soon fall into a relaxed silence. In this way
anxious patients are brought to the beginning of the stillness of mind that Dr. Meares wishes to
create.
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call. Sharon, the receptionist, or Mrs. Vere Langley, his secretary of many years, speak to them
in “a natural, unhurried way— giving subliminal clues as to what might be expected.” It is
suggested that, if the patient has not done so already, he or she reads one or two of Dr. Meares’s
books before the appointment so as “to get the gist” of the philosophy of his general
approach.Patients enter the waiting-room and immediately feel its stillness and comfort. They
are greeted quietly and unhurriedly by the secretary and receptionist. Sometimes when patients
arrive they will be chattering with relatives, but soon fall into a relaxed silence. In this way
anxious patients are brought to the beginning of the stillness of mind that Dr. Meares wishes to
create.
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their lives in his hands.Without influence from him, some had rejected the help that could remain
from drugs or from radiation aimed at killing their cancer cells. Other people named on his
appointment pages that day had exhausted every treatment that medical science could offer
them. They were—in medical parlance—terminal.There is a deliberate effort made to create an
air of peace and tranquility in Dr. Meares’s rooms. It begins when patients make the first phone
call. Sharon, the receptionist, or Mrs. Vere Langley, his secretary of many years, speak to them
in “a natural, unhurried way— giving subliminal clues as to what might be expected.” It is
suggested that, if the patient has not done so already, he or she reads one or two of Dr. Meares’s
books before the appointment so as “to get the gist” of the philosophy of his general
approach.Patients enter the waiting-room and immediately feel its stillness and comfort. They
are greeted quietly and unhurriedly by the secretary and receptionist. Sometimes when patients
arrive they will be chattering with relatives, but soon fall into a relaxed silence. In this way
anxious patients are brought to the beginning of the stillness of mind that Dr. Meares wishes to
create.Before he arrives at his rooms, the psychiatrist prepares himself for the day. “I will have
had a period of meditation in my own apartment, and a leisurely walk in the park near my rooms.
My own genuine ease of mind is the most important single factor in preparing my patients for
meditation,” Dr. Meares said.On my way to see him I had noticed in a morning newspaper that a
doctor had been complaining about his colleagues’ handling of terminally ill cancer patients. He
described their treatment as shabby and said they were being looked upon as “human
cadavers.” “I agree with what he says,” said Dr. Meares. “There has to be somebody to fill the
void, to instill a feeling of calm and to take away the fear. A man with a brain tumour came in to
see me just before you arrived. He said to me: ‘I would just like you to prepare me to be at peace
when I have to cross the river.’ I told him I might be able to do a little more for him than that.”What
did he actually do with a patient who would soon be sitting in the same chair that I was
occupying?“In the belief that I need to know the extent of his cancer, the patient quite readily
accepts the idea of my physically examining him,” Dr. Meares replied. “Unless there is some
clear reason to the contrary, the patient removes all his clothes. This is really a symbolic act of
abandoning oneself and is a helpful precursor to the greater abandonment of oneself in the
defencelessness of the meditative state.”The main purpose of the examination is to accustom
the patient to communication by touch. “There are two components in this,” Dr. Meares said.
“The palpation of the abdomen and the elicitation of the tendon reflexes are natural and leisurely.
The patient is secure with me. Without any verbal suggestion from me he typically lets his eyes
close and relaxes physically, and so, without being aware of it, he comes to take the first step
towards a meditative experience. In this way the touch of physical examination becomes a
communication that allows the patient to let his mind be quiet.“The second component of the
physical examination is that it brings the patient to some kind of unconscious awareness of my
own inner ease of mind,” Dr. Meares continued. “Of course, the patient gets subliminal clues as
to our state of mind from our appearance, our spontaneous gestures and the way we talk. But, it
is only by physical contact that one really comes to know how another person is in their inner



being. This process has a very great effect on the patient, provided, of course, that the therapist
is genuinely and deeply at ease in himself. We have within us a protective biological mechanism
by which we tend to take on the emotion of those around us.“In primitive times we would take on
the fear of others around us and so be alerted to danger although we did not know what was
threatening. Likewise, if the others were relaxed and at ease, we ourselves would be free to let
ourselves go off guard as there was no danger about. There is something of this primitive
reaction to the way that the patient will unconsciously take on our state of mind if we
communicate it adequately to him. If he takes on something of our own tranquillity, he has made
a move towards the stillness of intensive meditation. Another important point in preparing the
patient for meditation is to accustom him to being at ease with me in the absence of talk. It is a
matter of allowing pauses, relaxed pauses. When the patient first comes in, he wants to talk, and
I must let him talk. But by pondering any questions that he might ask me, I introduce these little
pauses. While I am pondering, I am relaxed, and some of this brushes off on to the patient.“The
rate of verbal communication is slowed down. Ideas that were teeming in the patient’s mind
come more slowly. There is a slowing of his thought processes. The little pauses lengthen out
into relaxed silences. And without being aware of it, the patient is being prepared for this stillness
of meditation.”Perhaps his biggest obstacle on the first interview is the patient’s desire for the
most recent treatment. “If you are sick with cancer you want something complicated to be done
for you,” he continued. “It has to be the newest and the best and the most recent treatment
America has to offer. Whereas I am only asking them to do something simple, the elements of
which have been known for thousands of years.”“On the second visit, the journey into intense
meditation begins. It will be largely through nonverbal means. I will have accustomed him to
nonverbal communication at the first interview, in all kinds of apparently unimportant
matters.”Between the two appointments the patient has decided whether or not to reject
orthodox treatments, which work against Dr. Meares’s attempted rejuvenation of the immune
system, but which could at least extend the patient’s life.Having made the decision to gamble his
hopes on Dr. Meares, the patient will now join other cancer patients, and patients with
psychiatric problems, in the nearby meditation room, which is long and narrow, rather like a
small, private cinema. There are sixteen large, leather, wing-backed chairs facing the same
direction, so that the patient seated in the chair is hardly seen by the other patients. There is
both a group situation and individual privacy.Dr. Meares sees each patient for two or three
minutes before the session. He explained: “A male patient takes off his jacket, loosens his tie
and undoes the front of his shirt. He undoes his belt and the top buttons of his trousers, so that I
have easy access to his abdomen. A woman loosens her dress in similar fashion, undoing her
bra and the top of her dress and loosening her skirt or trousers. The purpose of this partial
undressing is to allow easy contact with the upper part of the chest and the abdomen.”The
patient sits. Dr. Meares does not speak, but the patient senses what is required, closes his eyes,
and begins to relax. “The absence of any direct logical communication is very important. Any
logical communication that I might make alerts the patient’s critical faculties to evaluate what I



have said, and so defeats the purpose of the procedure, which is to lead the patient to stillness
of mind. Even such simple, but logical ideas, as, ‘Your arms are relaxed,’ have this effect, as the
patient immediately thinks about the relaxation of his arm.“Communication must be made in
such a way that it does not provoke any intellectual activity in the patient. This is achieved by
nonverbal utterance and by touch, and sometimes by single words or simple phrases which are
merely reassuring and do not evoke critical mental activity in the patient. Thus the word, ‘Good,’
spoken slowly in a long exhalation has this effect. Again, the phrase, ‘That’s right,’ has a similar
effect if spoken in a slow exhalation.“Again, an unverbalised utterance, a long natural, ‘ummm’
has meaning to the patient in the way of reassurance, and the knowledge that I am close by. The
‘ummm’ does not evoke any intellectual response. However, the main and most significant
means of communication is by touch. The patient must experience the communication by touch
as something very natural, reassuring and helpful. The touch must never be tentative, or it will
make the patient anxious. It all comes very easily.”Dr. Meares helps the patient into the chair and
helps him loosen his clothes. “Then I communicate some very simple idea of relaxation by letting
my hands rest on his shoulders. When he settles a little, I leave him and bring in the next patient.
In the meantime the relaxing communications are continued by my secretary and assistant who
have now worked with me for many years. We move about quietly from patient to
patient.“Closeness and distance are important factors. An anxious patient on his first session is
usually reassured by my moving close to him. In subliminal fashion he is aware that I have
perceived his anxiety and have moved to help him. But there are other patients, both men and
women, who feel closeness as a threat. With such patients care is taken to avoid too close
personal contact at the first session. This difficulty is overcome quite easily by simply going
slowly.”As the session of meditation continues Dr. Meares becomes more and more involved. He
fully participates, drifting in and out of the meditative state. “My physical contact with the patient
brings him to sense the procedure as a shared experience.” This is different from hypnosis. In
inducing hypnosis authoritatively, the therapist commands; in inducing it passively, the therapist
guides and explains. “In both there is a gulf between patient and therapist. So there is in self-
hypnosis as the patient still has before him his image of the therapist. But in the induction of
meditation, in the way that I use it, there comes about a genuine sharing of the
experience.”Cancer patients attend Dr. Meares’s rooms each weekday morning for a month for a
similar session, then less frequently as they grasp the mechanics of meditating successfully.
They are urged to meditate at home as well.Dr. Meares suggested that I should join a typical
meditation session next morning. About half the patients in the room would be terminally ill. I was
again glancing through one of his magazines when he emerged from his consulting room and
beckoned me. As before, he walked behind me, his hands on my shoulders, guiding me into the
room. “Take off your jacket, loosen the button of your shirt. And when you go in and take your
seat, loosen the top of your trousers and your belt. Just be one of them.” Then he led me into the
meditation room, where all the armchairs were occupied. At 8:45 Mrs. Langley, a middle-aged
woman in a crisp white jacket, and shoeless, entered and walked slowly to the rear of the first



chair. Dr. Meares had left the room.She reached over and placed her hands lightly on a man’s
forehead. “Calm . . .” she murmured softly, “c . . . a . . . 1 . . . mmmm. L . . . et go . . . Calm . . .” Her
voice was little more than a sound coming at the end of exhaled breath. “Deeeep,” she purred
behind my head, touching my forehead. “So deeep, so calmmmmm.” She flitted from one patient
to another. Nobody moved. It was so quiet that a man speaking into a telephone in an office
some distance away could be heard making a luncheon arrangement. A road drill hummed in a
nearby street, where bitumen was being sliced up. Arms remained on the arms of the chairs or
hung in laps. Eyes were closed.At 9:15 AM Dr. Meares returned and his assistant departed. He
moved from chair to chair and his murmur was even less understandable. It was as though a
man was in a dream that was being punctuated now and again by a grunt from the back of the
throat, extended only by the length of an exhaled breath. “L . . . eeet go . . . ooo. That’s right . . .
Mmmmmm. Mmmmmm. Deeeeep . . .”At 9:50 it was all over. “Open your eyes,” Dr. Meares said.
And for the first time people stirred. One woman coughed. Then he quietly steered us,
individually, out of the room.“It didn’t happen for you,” he told me as I was putting on my jacket.“I
couldn’t let it,” I said. “I had to take note of what was going on.”“Well, you mightn’t get it the first
time even if you’d tried. But the man who’s been told he mightn’t live until Christmas will. What
did you experience?”I said that what I had felt was an overwhelming sense of calm, of caring.
That somebody felt I mattered. A kind of loving.Dr. Meares said: “The man who is preparing
himself to ‘cross the river’ will have that. Even if that is all he is going to get.”“And that is all there
is that happens?”“Yes.”How did Dr. Meares decide to try to cure cancer in this unorthodox way?
In the early 1970s he was becoming convinced that he could influence patients’ immune
responses to organic disease. He had already shown patients how to meditate and use self-
hypnosis to lessen their pain—even the pain of cancer—and he realised that the next step would
be a daunting one. If he could manipulate the psyche so that cancer sufferers could lessen their
own pain, and at the same time stimulate the immune response by deep meditation, would it be
possible to actually slow the growth of cancer itself? Even perhaps achieve regression?
“Because I was aware of the predictable reaction of my colleagues to such an adventure, I kept
putting it off,” he said. “By 1973 I had been gradually moving away from a concentration on
conventional psychiatry towards the more philosophical aspects of self-help.” For some time he
had been holding free classes in mental relaxation in hired public halls. Because of the
restriction of medical ethics he had been unable to put his name to newspaper advertisements,
which merely noted that “a benefactor” had paid for the hall and for his services. (The benefactor
was himself.) Much to his colleagues’ displeasure, these classes were advertised in the daily
Press.Then came a public break from conventional psychiatry—removing himself from the list of
doctors for whose services patients could claim medical insurance benefits. He was going to
announce publicly that he wished to experiment on cancer patients, a proposal that would annoy
many of his medical colleagues. The medical profession refused to accept meditation as a
therapeutic possibility for influencing cancer growth; there was nobody else in the world, so far
as he knew, trying to do it.“It came to me one day that I was lacking in courage,” Dr. Meares



recalled. He decided to break completely from the mainstream of psychiatry, notifying his peers
and his governing medical authority that he would be working outside the known framework of
medicine. His personal income would be sharply reduced because patients consulting him
would no longer have a claim for medical benefits; only those able to afford to pay nonrefundable
fees would come. He made his decision and asked his printers to draw up a new letterhead:
“DR. AINSLIE MEARES, Practising as a Non-medical Consultant in Mental Relaxation.After
thirty years as one of the foremost psychiatrists in the Australian medical profession and with a
name that was respected internationally, it was not an easy step for him to take. He was a former
president of the International Society of Clinical and Experimental Hypnosis and a Foundation
Fellow of the Australian and New Zealand College of Psychiatrists.On 14 June 1975 he
published an advertisement in the Medical Journal of Australia, asking if doctors would consider
referring patients to him “for an experiment in the control of cancer by meditation.” He received
only one reply to his advertisement and that turned out to be “abortive.”He tried again in the
issue of the Journal for 25 October 1975, this time in the form of a letter to the editor.I believe
that there is evidence to suggest that some cancers are influenced by immunological reactions.
There is some similarity between immunological reactions and allergic reactions. Some allergic
reactions can be modified by meditative experience. Furthermore, some cancers are influenced
by endocrine reactions and some endocrine reactions can be modified by meditative
experience. With these ideas in mind I propose to conduct an experiment on a small group of
cancer patients to see if the progress of their condition can be influenced by intensive meditative
experience. Selection would only be made on the conditions that: (i) the patient must have
cancer beyond all doubt verified by histological examination; (ii) I must be given a slide of the
tumour together with a copy of the pathologist’s report; (iii) the patient must know that he has
cancer and be aware of his gloomy prognosis; (iv) the patient must understand that the venture
is in the nature of an experiment and that the chances of arresting the growth are something like
one in a million; (v) the patient must be prepared to attend me each weekday for several weeks
for instruction in meditation, and then at less frequent intervals for some months; (vi) the patient
must be prepared to practise what I teach him for two or three hours a day for several months;
(vii) the patient must be of at least average intelligence and free from clinical signs of cerebral
arteriosclerosis; (viii) the patient should be rather introverted and of a somewhat philosophical
nature, and most important, he must be capable of developing a sense of commitment of the
venture; (ix) the patient must continue under the care of his present medical attendant; (x) as I
have retired from medical practice the patient will not be covered by any medical insurance or
Medibank, but nevertheless will not be involved in any expense on my account; (xi) the initial
contact with me must come from the patient’s doctor and not directly from the patient. The ideal
patient would be someone who has proven cancer and who has for some personal reason
refused orthodox medical treatment or alternatively a patient with leukaemia might be suitable.
Of course, as a side effect of the experiment the patient could expect better control of pain, but
this is not the purpose of the venture. This time, his appeal for interest was successful. He was



able to report, a few months later, to the Medical Journal of Australia that three patients had
made themselves available, although two of them soon dropped out of the experiment. The third
patient was Miss Peggy Wells (Chapter 3).The third patient, a single woman aged 49 years, has
continued steadfastly in the experiment for the past six months. She has pathologically proven
carcinomas of both breasts. She has been given radical radiotherapy to both breasts, with initial
regression of the tumours. However, they soon recurred and she developed radiologically
proven metastases in the spine. She underwent oophorectomy (the removal of an ovary). There
was a remission of symptoms, but she relapsed again and had treatment with Laetrile (an
extract of the apricot kernel) in Mexico. Her condition deteriorated and she required a blood
transfusion. Treatment with cytotoxic drugs had been strongly advised, but for reasons of her
own the patient kept putting off the decision to accept treatment.When I first saw the patient six
months ago she was frail, debilitated, and in pain. Her left breast was wooden and immovable on
the chest wall and the skin over it was so tight that it appeared in danger of rupture. The right
breast had large, wooden lumps in it and the nipple was retracted. Her general condition
continued to deteriorate for the first six weeks in which I saw her. Her weakness became greater
and she had severe pain in the back. Her condition necessitated two more transfusions. She
developed ascites which had to be tapped (paracentesis) on two occasions. After six weeks
further deterioration gradually ceased. Strength began to return. After the second paracentesis
her abdomen started to refill, but the fluid has been reabsorbed. Three months ago the patient
was barely able to keep down any food at all, whereas now she says she has enjoyed steak and
onions.Initially she barely had the strength to come to my rooms and now she has been
swimming in a friend’s pool. She has had no analgesic treatment at all for the past ten weeks.
The left breast is still hard, but there are definite soft patches developing in the under surface. It
is now freely movable on the chest wall, and the skin is still tight, but very much less so than
when the patient first presented. The nipple of the right breast is no longer retracted. Her
abdomen is now soft to palpation. Her face has filled out, but there is still very marked loss of
flesh above and below the clavicles. In spite of the loss of fluid from her abdomen, in the last
seven weeks she has gained 9 pounds (4 kilograms) in weight.In the six months the patient has
attended more than 100 sessions of intensive meditation in a small group under my guidance.
She has also practised what I have shown her for many hours, both in my rooms and at her
home.Whatever the final outcome of her condition may be, there is no doubt that the progress of
her condition has undergone a dramatic change for the better after the intensive meditation, and
that this change is much more than relief of pain and improved attitude of mind which one might
expect from intensive meditation. Dr. Meares’s letter went on to request referrals of other patients
in the hope that other favourable results could be achieved. He asked for patients who had
active cancer that had been “proven beyond all possible doubt.” They had to be fully aware that
Dr. Meares’s work was experimental and that there was no evidence to suggest that the
favourable result achieved with Miss Wells could be repeated.They must have decided for
reasons of their own not to pursue further orthodox anticancer treatment, but must be prepared



to continue with their present medical attendant for their ordinary medical needs and for monthly
assessment of their condition. They must be prepared to attend my rooms every weekday for
three months and to practise what I show them for two or three hours at home each day. Above
all they must be capable of developing a sense of complete commitment to the
venture.2Cancer“Cancer,” Dr. Meares explained, “ is not just a matter of cells going wrong. It is
the failure, rather, of the body’s immune system to cope with cancer cells which dwell, for the
most part harmlessly, in every human being.“Many healthy people have innocuous cancer cells
in their bodies all the time. A careful examination of men over sixty would show, I believe, a great
proportion—maybe up to half—having a few cancer cells in their prostate glands. They just live
there; they haven’t done any harm. And it appears to me that the same thing happens in the
cervix of the woman.”A cancer cell is just one of the countless millions of otherwise normal cells
in the body. For some reason—like the delinquent youth in a family of well-behaved boys—it
turns bad. It ignores the ruling behaviour pattern obeyed by the rest of the body’s cells; it defies
the natural limitation control on how many times it can reproduce itself and it runs wild. The
single cell now begins to divide itself over and over again. One becomes two, two four, four eight
—until the number bred is astronomical. A cancer has formed.The body feels nothing. It is, one
observer said, “like noticing a new star in the sky without a telescope.”It may take as long as
years, or as little as weeks, for a kilogram of cancer cells to concentrate themselves in one area
of the body or spread through the bloodstream, or lodge in the lymphatic system. In two cases
out of three, cancer is well established before the body’s warning systems are alerted and signal
the victim with pain, bleeding, or the appearance of a lump.What has gone wrong? How has the
otherwise healthy body allowed this to happen? Ainslie Meares believes there is one insidious
villain: anxiety. “Anxiety sets up a chain reaction; more anxiety, more bodily reaction, and the
production of more cortisone than normal. This extra cortisone upsets the body’s immune
response and allows abnormal, that is cancer, cells to grow without being destroyed. Stress itself
is not always the problem; it is unresolved stress that is; it is the disparity between the event
which causes the stress, like the breakup of a marriage or the death of a spouse—and our ability
to cope with it.”Professor Gabriel Kune, Professor of Surgery at the University of Melbourne’s
Department of Surgery, Repatriation Hospital, Heidelberg, agrees with Dr. Meares. Soon after
Dr. Meares began his cancer work, Professor Kune observed that there was “preliminary
research in the United States, and Sydney, and in my Department of Surgery, which does point
to an association between the unresolved life stresses and the growth of cancer.“I continue to
believe, because of the accumulating evidence, that the type of work Dr. Meares is doing is most
important, not only to our understanding of the treatment of cancer in general, but is also most
beneficial to the cancer patient. Ainslie Meares is not only one of the greatest living Australians,
but also he has contributed very importantly to our understanding of many illnesses, including
cancer.”Professor Christopher J. Magarey is another surgeon who sees cancer as Ainslie
Meares does. Professor Magarey, who is Associate of Surgery at the University of New South
Wales, has written in Cancer Forum, the journal of the Australian Cancer Society, that cancer,



like all diseases, “is disharmony between the physical, mental, social and spiritual balance of a
human being.” And since one aspect could not be divorced from the others, “physical disease
cannot be cured by physical means of treatment alone.” Indeed, Professor Magarey said,
“excessive attention to the physical manifestation may further distort the total organism and
disrupt the natural healing process.” He cites, as Dr. Meares does, the relationship between
mental stress and cancer:Women who do not directly express their emotions, particularly anger,
and turn them inwards, are more liable to have breast cancer. By the time it is large enough to be
detected, millions of cancer cells have grown and many have spread to other regions of the
body. The outcome depends upon the dynamic relationship between these cells and the
patient’s defences against them.The reduction in the stress to which cancer patients are
subjected, would seem to be not only humane but a positive component of their treatment.The
prevention of cancer . . . depends upon achieving a balance at all levels of the organism. For
example, if people were truly emotionally open and honest and able to respect each other’s
views and feelings, then they would experience little stress, and smoking and excess alcohol
consumption would cease. Cancer could even be a positive experience, said Professor
Magarey: “an opportunity to come to terms with the meaning of life, and an opportunity to
change personal attitudes and values and even to awaken the spiritual essence of the self.”Two
American researchers, Doctors Carl Simonton and Stephanie Matthews-Simonton have also
investigated the role that stress plays in malignancy and they have closely aligned themselves
with Ainslie Meares’s theories. “Emotional depression in reaction to stress seems to result in
physical depression of the body’s immune system,” they have said, “and that permits the growth
of malignancy.”“The surveillance theory of cancer basically states that everyone develops
cancer cells—probably thousands of times during a normal lifetime—from a variety of causes
like carcinogens, environmental factors, diet, or heredity. But the body’s surveillance
mechanism, the immune system, detects any abnormal cell and destroys it.
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jose armando duarte gomez, “Excelente trabajo. Quiero señalar lo asombrado que estoy con el
Dr meares, es imprescindible que demos una mirada a nuestro interior como la mayor
herramienta que tenemos en salud! Y el Dr Meares nos mostró un camino mil gracias”

Amarjit Singh, “A Healer in the fullest sense .. A wonderful story of a medical doctor who
became a healer in the true sense . Humans when ill or diseased need to be seen as humans
and not in parts . Wholistic simply means that body/mind and spirit are all one and true healing
only happens when all are in harmony . Dr Ainslie Meares was one such brave doctor who
transcended the narrow borders of medicine . I personally feel it is worth opening our minds to
understand the full spectrum of healing .”

abbeysbooks, “Meditation Revealed for the Sam it usually is when it is FOR SALE.. Practice
meditation with him. No rules. No chants. No secret words. Etc etc etc.”

Ebook Tops Reader, “Makes Ainslie less godlike. Makes AINSLIE a humane character at the
same his apparently simple ideas are quite profound. Would have liked to know more about his
personal life and background.”

Ebook Tops Reader, “Highly recommend. Great book writen by a pioneer of the mind..”

The book by Peter Mt. Shasta has a rating of  5 out of 5.0. 6 people have provided feedback.
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